
May 26, 2019 
 
From Fr. Jim . . . 

 
Next Sunday is the Feast of the Ascension:  Some of 

you may remember that we used to celebrate this Feast on 
the Thursday before the Seventh Sunday of Easter as a Holy 
Day of Obligation.   A number of years ago, the Bishops 
decided that this Feast could be moved to the Seventh 
Sunday of Easter. This allows more of the faithful to 
celebrate this feast as part of one’s Sunday obligation and it 
also keeps the Feast connected to the one event of Jesus’ 
dying, rising, the descent of the Spirit upon the Apostles at 
Pentecost and his Ascension into heaven. It reinforces our belief that if we die with the Lord, we too will 
rise with him and our bodies eventually will, too. We are truly an Easter people and Alleluia is our song. 
What signs of this promise from God to us are we able to see now as we journey through this world to 
the next one? How is God lifting us up, raising us up over sin and death now?  From what are we able to 
ascend now? Does keeping our minds and hearts focused on the “higher things” help us realize this 
promise now?  

 
 Another Advocate, the Holy Spirit is coming who will teach us everything and remind us of 
everything that Jesus has taught us. Traditionally from the Thursday before The Seventh Sunday of 
Easter (The Feast of the Ascension) until Pentecost Sunday, Christians prayed a novena to the Holy Spirit 
in preparation for the Feast of Pentecost, inviting the Spirit to enter our hearts and create us anew. Can 
we pray for our parish and the church throughout the world asking for understanding, right counsel, and 
peace and to be set on fire with all the Spirit’s virtues to live and proclaim God’s merciful love? “Come 
Holy Spirit, come. Fill the hearts of your faithful and enkindle in us the fire of your love. Send forth your 
Spirit so that we may be created and you may renew the face of the earth!” Amen. Alleluia! 
 
 A Gentile Reminder for parents to not leave their children unattended especially when using 
the bathrooms and the rooms in the back of the church. This is for safety reasons and to teach the 
children how to play respectfully in church. Even with the doors closed loud noise can be disruptive in 
church. Also, church property and sacred objects should be respected and not used as toys. Jumping off 
pews can be dangerous, and they are expensive to fix. The big window in each room consists of thick 
glass but if children bang on it with their hands, the window could break, and someone could get hurt 
badly. Also, the two rooms in the back of church are equipped with speakers so that parents can still 
hear the prayers and pray while the children are playing quietly and respectfully. Thanks everyone for 
your understanding and cooperation in these matters. 
   

 

 

 


